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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1LARAMIE COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

PRESIDENT’S CABINET MEETING
Tuesday, September 4, 2012
12 Noon
CCC 179
Cabinet Present:  
President Schaffer, Carol Hoglund, Jim Johns, Stan Torvik, Lisa Murphy, Lynn Stalnaker, and Peggie Kresl-Hotz
Guests:
Cindy Henning, Jenny Rigg, Meredith Roehrs

MINUTES
GUEST ITEMS/PRESENTATIONS

1. Weight Room Accessibility – Cindy Henning
Last spring the weight room usage hours were increased by an additional 20 hours.  Because the weight room showed no increased use during the additional 20 hours, Cindy proposed that this fall semester on a trial basis the weight room be open the same number of hours as the PE Building.  Cindy, Char, Sandy, or work studies are making weight room checks every 15 minutes during which they talk to the users about proper equipment use and safety features.  The weight room’s users and Jason Ficca have also been made aware that classes and athletic teams have priority usage of the facility.  Cindy noted the users are much happier, they assist the other weight lifters, and the weight room has been left cleaner this fall semester, which she attributed to the users taking more pride of ownership in the weight room.  Issues of missing equipment or user injury have not occurred.  Weekend hours start this weekend.  
Lisa thanked Cindy on behalf of President's Cabinet for being open to ideas that make the Physical Education Building work for everyone.  President's Cabinet agreed with the fall 2012 weight room hours of use proposal. 
ACTION ITEMS (Items on which President's Cabinet will take action.)
2. Request to Fill Vacancy – Counselor  (one-year temporary replacing Kristin Douglas) – Jenny Rigg
President Schaffer shared the positions that have come forward are critical and have both his and Judy Hay’s blessing.  Jenny explained the counselor position is necessary to facilitate a counseling services and wellness-centered model that has strong foundations in student retention, goal-reaching support, health services through a partnership with UW Family Practices Center, and counseling, mental health, preventative and community outreach services.  She emphasized the College’s counseling role is that of first responders who are supported by a secondary team outside the campus.  Currently, Eirin Grimes is the only full-time counselor.  
APPROVED

3. Request to Fill Vacancy – Career Pathways Coach (temporary one-year, Perkins-funded proposed position) 
Stan explained the Hub has been operating very successfully under the direction of Jacob Sones and that in coordination with Jenny Rigg preparations are underway to move the Hub (career coaching) to Student Services within the next year.  Perkins funding will be available to further fund the position.  Judy Hay is aware of the pending move and the proposed position, that if approved, will become effective October 1.  
APPROVED

4. Request to Fill Vacancy – PR Writer – Lisa Murphy
Lisa shared the PR Writer position is a reclassification of the now vacant project coordinator position.  The position’s new duties will include that of a project coordinator, writer for The Talon  magazine, and photographer.  The appropriate range for the position may shift but would not result in a budget increase. 
APPROVED

5. Professional Development Fund Requests – Balance $40,654 (standing agenda item) – None 
President Schaffer stated a request may come forward to fund attendance at a Higher Learning Commission Assessment Workshop: Making a Difference in Student Learning – Assessment as a Core Strategy October 17-19.  The workshop has been offered since the early 90’s and is a well-respected training that looks at peers for best practices for establishing comprehensive assessment programs.  Faculty Senate and Student Learning Assessment Committee members are aware of the opportunity.  Information may be found at Please click here for program details, fees and TO REGISTER (pdf) on the HLC website. 

 
DISCUSSION ITEMS (Items needing discussion by most or all of President's Cabinet.)

6. University/Student Center Level I Study – President Schaffer 
The Board will review the Level I Study during their September 5th Study Session and will be asked to approve the Level I Study during their September 19th Business Meeting.  President Schaffer noted the study focuses on existing needs of Laramie County Community College within a 63,000 square foot building and includes an unfinished fourth floor for future expansion. The University/Student Center Level II Study will begin as soon as the Level I Study is submitted to the State’s Construction Management Division.  Monies have been set aside for the Level II Study.  Jim reported little substantive feedback has been received from LLT members.    

7. September 5th Study Session Agenda – President Schaffer 
The agenda and its supporting documents may be found at http://lccc.wy.edu/about/board/sessions.  The Board will review proposed Board policies for Chapter I in their new policy manual.  College Brain Trust’s George Boggs and Cindra Smith have provided input on the policies.  A new website at a new address http://policies.lccc.wy.edu is being created where the new policies will be housed.  Two websites will exist until all policies and procedures are moved to the new site.
INFORMATION ITEMS (Items not needing large discussion, but are important for the Cabinet’s awareness.)
8. Laramie County Community College Accomplishments and Changes – Jim Johns
Jim thanked the Cabinet for their input.  The “accomplishments and changes” will be reformatted and emailed to Michele Peck in the Office of Academic Affairs at the University of Wyoming.  

9. Lightning Round (Area Updates – FAST)
Among the items reported or discussed were:

· The reissuance of the Albany County Campus bonds will generate funds that may be used for either the replacement of the Albany County Campus turbine or the construction of a new parking lot.  Decommissioning the turbine is another consideration.  Lynn will present a recommendation to President's Cabinet prior to the deadline of the bonds’ reissuance the end of October.    

· The Albany County Campus held its first resource fair on the campus plaza.  The fair was well-attended by students and some community members.
· The Foundation Open House will be Thursday, September 20th, from 3 to 6 p.m. in the Foundation Office, FA 198.  The Director of Corporate Development and Major Gifts position is open.  
· A full blown discussion will need to be held concerning the controversy surrounding the academic calendar.  Currently, the Albany County Campus and the University of Wyoming calendars are aligned. President Schaffer recommended the conversation take place over the fall 2012 and spring 2013 semesters.  He suggested LLT take on that project’s conversation.

· USDE Undersecretary Martha Kanter, Assistant Secretary Brenda Dann-Meisser, and Chief of Staff Joanne Weiss will be on campus Friday, September 14th.  LCCC is one of their many stops during their “Cross-Country Back-to-School Bus Tour.” An Education and Economic Development Town Hall meeting will be held from 3:45 to 4:30 p.m. in the Wind Tech Lab.  The meeting is open to the public.
· The campus lighting project is underway.  No finance findings have been reported during the audit; one Financial Aid finding may generate an audit comment.

· Negotiations for an Interim Vice President of Academic Affairs have hopefully secured a person for that position beginning September 17th.  

· A draft of the reorganization’s proposed Phase II will be sent to College Council tomorrow.  College Council will meet for the first time this semester on Wednesday, September 12th, from 3 to 5 p.m. in CCI 124.
Respectfully submitted,
Vicki Boreing

